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3 February 2006

Elias A. Zerhouni, M.D.

Director

National Institutes of Health

9000 Rockville Pike

Bethesda, MD 20892

Dear Dr. Zerhouni,

Enclosed is a copy of my letter of 2 February 2006 to DHHS Secretary Michael O. Leavitt that is in response to the series of correspondence with you and Dr. Alexander, responding on your behalf, and his most recent correspondence of 10 January 2006.

It is evident that neither you nor Dr. Alexander and other NIH Institute Directors understand the seriousness of my request to conduct research that would establish the harmful effects of infant formula feeding upon brain-behavioral development and the beneficial physiological and behavioral health effects of breastfeeding bonding for "two years of age and beyond", as recommended by WHO/UNICEF, and summarized in my letter to DHHS Secretary Leavitt. 

The letter to DHHS Secretary Michael O. Leavitt is self-explanatory.

I am requesting that you distribute my letter to DHHS Secretary Leavitt to the relevant NIH Institute Directors concerned with the health of infants and children.  The enclosed reprint "Prevention Or Therapy And The Politics of Trust" describes the broader cultural complexity that is necessary for cultures to support mothers being nurturing mothers and the insurmountable difficulties in providing the cultural transformations necessary to create nurturing cultures.

I am also requesting information on the number and dollar amounts of research efforts on direct measures of brain function, as a consequence of duration of breastfeeding and of breastfed v infant formula fed subjects. The percentage of this effort on the total Institute Extramural effort in dollar amounts is also requested.

Sincerely,

James W. Prescott, Ph.D

Director

